
 

                  Newsletter – 7th July 2022  -  Term 2, Week 10 

 
Kia ora koutou, Dear Parents and Whānau, 
 
The last few weeks of term have seen quite a few students impacted by flu or flu-like illnesses. Thank you for 
keeping your child(ren) home when they are unwell, as much as helping your child’s recovery this is also 
reducing the risk of spreading any sickness bugs. I am sure you are aware of the information in the public domain 
around free flu jabs for children - if not, please see the following link - Free Flu jabs 3-12 year olds. Although we 
have stocks of face masks in school, we are not currently insisting on students wearing masks unless the education 
sector is mandated to do so. That said, please send your child to school with a mask, or ask for a mask from the 
Office should you wish your child to wear one. Please also visit the following link re COVID re-infection. 
 
Thank you to parents who responded to the consultation around the Relationships and Sexuality Education 
materials for students at Parua Bay School. The materials can be found on the ‘Documents’ page of the school 
website. The vast majority of respondents to the survey were happy with the planned resources and lesson 
materials - as such the programme will be used to deliver the New Zealand Curriculum expectations re 
Relationships and Sexuality Education (RSE).  
 
Each set of RSE lesson plans is preceded by a summary page indicating themes and activities prior to the actual 
resources, including contents. Highlighted in yellow are sections or ‘activities’ the teachers will not be teaching. The 
RSE programme will be commencing in Term 3 2022. If parents do not wish their child to participate in a 
particular RSE activity, parents will need to contact their child’s class teacher or the school office so that alternative 
arrangements can be made for your child during that particular lesson or activity. If you have any questions 
regarding the RSE lesson materials, please contact your child’s class teacher in the first instance. 
 
Intermediate students experienced an exciting blend of water-based, historic and localised experiences 
over the last few days - on the 1st July the students were hauling lines, raising sails and climbing the rigging on a 
remarkable trip aboard the R. Tucker Thompson sailing ship. The students loved the experience - potentially a 
powerful glimpse back in time and very relevant to the early days of Parua Bay and Whangarei. On the 4th July a 
large number of students paddled their way along the Waikare Creek and Pataua River. Thank you to parents 
who assisted with kayaks and safety boat. The children had to be very determined, for many this was the longest 
paddle they had experienced. A fulfilling challenge in a significant part of our own backyard. Well done to the staff 
for organising and running these enriching events. 
 
Several items for you to be aware of: the school front gate will be unlocked during the holidays so that families 
can make use of the courts and playgrounds. Gates will however be locked if we experience vandalism etc. Mr 
Casey Greive finished teaching with us this week - he has been very popular with both staff and students. We 
wish him well as he travels to Berlin! Information regarding the bookings for Student Led Conferences, taking 
place in Week 2 of Term 3 will be communicated shortly for parents to book in. For your information, Board of 
Trustee elections are approaching, information sessions for interested parents will be held on Tuesday 26th July 
at 2.30pm and Thursday 28th July from 6pm, a great way to support your child’s school. For more information see 
- Becoming a Board Member. 
 
We are having a number of students who are heading to the shops after school prior to the later buses or sports 
training. For obvious safety reasons, if your child has permission to access the local shops please let the school 
office know. And finally - it’s not too late to buy tickets for the PTA Soirée on Saturday 9th July at the school hall 
- thank you to our amazing PTA team!  
 
Whether action-packed or relaxing, enjoy the break. The Staff and I look forward to seeing all our wonderful 
students in Term 3. 
 
Ngā mihi mahana, 
 
Mark Ashcroft 
Principal 
 
 

 

https://www.health.govt.nz/your-health/conditions-and-treatments/diseases-and-illnesses/influenza/flu-influenza-vaccines/free-flu-jabs-1-july-tamariki-aged-3-12
https://www.health.govt.nz/covid-19-novel-coronavirus/covid-19-health-advice-public/advice-people-covid-19/getting-reinfected-covid-19
https://paruabay.school.nz/Documents
https://www.topomap.co.nz/NZTopoMap?v=2&ll=-35.73628,174.504519&z=14
https://www.schoolboardelections.org.nz/becoming-a-board-member/


Upcoming Events 

Friday 8th July 2022 TERM 2 Ends 

Saturday 9th July 2022 PTA Social Soirée - 6pm to midnight in School Hall 

Sunday 17th July 2022 AIMS Games Fundraising Tupperware Party in School Staff Room @ 2pm  

Monday 25th July 2022 TERM 3 Starts 

Tuesday 26th July 2022 Board of Trustees Election Information Meeting @ 2.30pm 

Thursday 28th July 2022 Board of Trustees Election Information Meeting @ 6pm 

                                                                                                                                              

                                                                                  

 

                                                                                             

                                           

                            

                                                                                               

 

 

 

Sing for Ukraine! 

On Monday 18th July at 6pm the Giant Drop In Choir is opening to the public to SING FOR UKRAINE! 

All are welcome- you don't need to be a great singer, you just need love in your heart! 

Come, sing and make a donation for humanitarian needs in Ukraine. 

ONE ONE SIX 6pm Monday 18th July 
 



                                      

           

                                 

                                                 

                                                                                   

 

 

Yrs 7 and 8 Sailing and 

Kayaking 



 



                                                                                               

                                                    

                         

 



A big THANK YOU to Ecosse Business Systems for sponsoring an EFTPOS 
machine for the PTA Soiree on 9th July.   

We appreciate your support! 
 

 

 

 

                                                                          

 

 

 

 

                  

                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Parua Bay School is excited to launch Sponsorship Packages in support of the school!  

The Sponsorship Packages are available to anyone who would like to be involved. 
 

What is Parua Bay School fundraising for? 
 

Software licences for the school 
Teacher Aides 

Chromebooks for students to use at school 
Pool shade 

School & Community Digital signboard 
Pool Seating 

School Hall Audio Visual system 
Climbing Wall 

Student Trip subsidy funds 
School Minibus 

Scuba Diving funding 
150th Jubilee event 

 
We would love to hear from you, so do feel free to reach out at any time to discuss this further or put us in touch with 

anyone you know who would like to be involved with Parua Bay School. 
 

We also have the Annual Golf Day Fundraiser in October which has a range of Sponsor Packages available.  This is 
going to be a great day and registrations are now open. 

 
For further information, please contact penny.thorne@paruabay.school.nz 

 

 
 
 

 

mailto:penny.thorne@paruabay.school.nz


 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                               

 

                                   

                                                                                       

                                                                                                                                                                  

                                                                                         


